
Peer Certification Transition FAQ 

1. Do I need to do anything at this time? 
No, there is no action that you will need to take at this time. 
 

2. Why is this change happening?  
Although peer certification has fallen under OhioMHAS’ purview since 2016, the 
credentialing process would be more appropriately managed by a professional licensing 
board that is equipped to provide the necessary professional applications, renewals, 
protections, benefits, and continued ethical oversight. 
The Ohio Chemical Dependency Professionals Board has agreed to be a partner in this 
exploration process because of their established infrastructure and experience managing 
and administering multiple licenses and endorsements.   
 

3. When will the Peer Certification transition take place? 
The planning process will take place over the next 12-18 months. 
No changes will be made to the management of the peer certification process until Fiscal Year 
2026 (July 2025).  
 

4. Who will be assisting with this transition? 
During this exploratory phase, OhioMHAS will engage a consultant to help us identify the 
opportunities, challenges, and needed requirements to facilitate such a change. The 
transition will include regular engagement and feedback sessions with you and other 
stakeholders, the Governor’s office, the Ohio Department of Medicaid, and other state 
agencies as needed, current certified peers, and the General Assembly.  
 

5. Will this change impact the peer support rule and/or the cost of peer support 
certification? 
During this transition, the exploration process will include a review of any needed legislative 
and rule changes, as well as fiscal impacts.  
 

6. How can I engage in the transition process?  
Once a consultant is on board, we will reach out to begin scheduling informational and 
discussion sessions. 
 

7. How will I be notified of any changes? 
Once a consultant is on board, we will reach out to begin scheduling informational and 
discussion sessions. 
 
Certified Peer Supporters should keep email addresses in the eLicense system current.  
To change an email address please follow the steps below: 
 



 
 

 
 

 



 
 
 
 

Thank you, 

The Peer Certification Transition Team 

PeerTransition@mha.ohio.gov 

 
 


